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     Welcome Back Everyone! 

 
Term 3 has seen a very calm and normal return to school life in comparison with our Term 2 beginning.  As a 
school, we could not be prouder of how our students, families and staff approached the changes enforced by 
COVID-19.  What have we learnt?  We have an amazing school with incredibly flexible students, supportive     
parents and resilient staff.   
 
This term, we welcome many new families to our school community, with our school enrolment reaching 151  
students.  There is a wonderful vibe in our school, where all new students are welcomed with open arms.  We 
welcomed all families during Parade on Monday.  All parents are now encouraged to attend our school Parade 
(8:45am weekly on Mondays).  Adults are still required to adhere to social distancing whilst on school site. 
 
Today, our Pre-Prep students began their first transition day into the óBig Schoolô.  We warmly welcomed all new 
students and families to our school community.  Miss Robin, Miss Lindy, Miss Rhonda and Miss Lesley are     
coordinating this program in our school and we thank them all for their love of little people.  We look forward to 
supporting all students to successfully transition into our school this year. 
 
Our Prep numbers for 2021 are looking incredibly positive.  We are working towards providing two Prep classes 
in 2021 and will be making the final decision in collaboration with the Townsville Catholic Education Office by the 
end of this term.  Thank you to all parents who are outwardly championing our school!!!!!!  We have had an influx 
of enrolments due to the positive stories that are being shared in our community.   
 
You may have noticed a few changes to our toilet block. Pilcher Industries certainly have not been wasting any 
time in making progress on our amenities block.  We also thank Pilchers for completing an upgrade of our 
OSCH / Pre-Prep classroom.  Miss Robin is in LOVE with her new classroom!!!!!  Pop in at any stage to have a 
sneak peek. 
 
OSHC is back in full swing this term and we sincerely thank all families who are supporting our after school care 
program.  If you would like any further information regarding OSHC, please contact Robin Whitton on           
rwhitton1@mmcnq.catholic.edu.au    To register your child / children for OSHC, please go to the following 
link:      https://prodadmin.myxplor.com/enrollment_v2/centre/KmS61Gbi94231OeGvnQPqvZMqg 

This term, we also will undertake Verification, which is a component of the school renewal process.  During our 
Verification meeting, we will be celebrating our many successes and planning the future strategic direction of our 
school. Exciting times ahead.  
 
We look forward to working alongside all families this term to continue to achieve great things.  We hope you can 
join us for our monthly P&F Association meetings, which are held on the first Thursday of each month at 5:30pm 
in the Staffroom, to share your vision of our school. 
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